
Winter/Spring 2024 Newsletter  |  Annual Report Edition



BIRD ALLIANCE STAFF
Becky Abel
Director of philanthropy

Carolyn Byers
Director of education

Brenna Marsicek 
Director of communications & outreach

John Minnich 
Financial manager

Mickenzee Okon
Educator

Matt Reetz
Executive director

Kaitlin Svabek
Communications coordinator

FAIR MEADOWS TEAM 
Penny & Gary Shackelford
Volunteer sanctuary managers

Chris Kaplan
Land steward

FAVILLE GROVE TEAM
David Musolf & Roger Packard
Volunteer sanctuary managers

Tucker Sanborn
Land steward

GOOSE POND TEAM
Mark Martin & Susan Foote-Martin
Sanctuary managers

Emma Raasch
Ecological restoration technician

Graham Steinhauer
Land steward

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Matt Fortney, president 
Pat Clark, vice president 
Jeff Galligan, secretary 
Tim Norris, treasurer 
Olivia Dunn
Patrick Eagan
Joanne Jones
Darcy Kind
Matt Krueger
Lisa Lepeak
Dexter Patterson

SOUTHERN WISCONSIN 
BIRD ALLIANCE

Together with our members, we 
work to protect and improve habitat 
for birds and other wildlife through 
land acquisition and management, 

education, and advocacy.

IN
 T

H
IS

 IS
SU

E 3 

Our new name

4 

A note from our executive director

5 

2023 in review

6 

Fair Meadows: A starting point

8 

Faville Grove: Key pieces of the puzzle

10 

Goose Pond: Where native species thrive

12 

Education: Making memories

14 

Citizen science: A season for the birders

16 

2023 financial statement

18 

Special commitments to bird conservation

20 

List of 2023 donors 

24  

Ballot for 2024 board election

COVER PHOTO: Tundra Swans | Arlene Koziol



3Bald Eagle | Mick Thompson

Last summer, while reviewing member 
suggestions and trying out new iterations of 
possible names, our Name Selection Committee 
hit upon “Bird Alliance.” It immediately became 
a favorite. BIRD centers the heart of our work, 
the reason the organization was created; 
ALLIANCE emphasizes the collaborative nature 
of conservation work, done by many and for 
many. Our organization strives to be welcoming, 
to build long-lasting partnerships that blossom 
from a shared love of nature. 

While our committee worked hard, we remained 
in close communication with the growing 
number of other Audubon chapters who were 
changing their names. Our goals were largely 
the same: to find a name that better represents 
the work we all do. We were excited to learn 
that others had independently come up with 
names akin to “Bird Alliance” through their own 
methods. Sharing a similar name was not only 
appealing, it strengthened the idea behind a true 
bird alliance—a network of many conservation 
organizations around the country, coming 
together for birds.

The main challenge for us was to find the 
right geographic descriptor. The first name 
proposed to and approved by our members 
used “Badgerland,” a term common among 
businesses in our area to describe this part of 
the state. After that name was challenged and 
our board decided to modify our name, the 
committee went back to the drawing board. Our 
organization’s service area covers ten counties 
in the southern part of the state, and has always 
worked well beyond Madison. We wanted to 
take this opportunity to choose a name that 
would include our members and our work well 
beyond the city limits. Southern Wisconsin does 
just that—it includes the driftless region and 
the adjacent glacial plains, prairies, lakes, and 

wetlands; it includes our sanctuaries in three 
different counties; and it includes the volunteers 
who monitor kestrel boxes and watch eagle nests 
all throughout our region. 

Member feedback in January made it clear 
that “Southern Wisconsin” was the preferred 
descriptor for our service area. Our committee 
and board agreed, and on February 1, our 
membership voted to make it official. 

We are so proud to be the Southern Wisconsin 
Bird Alliance (SoWBA).

Thank you to all of our members for your 
overwhelming support throughout the entire 
process of our name change. We can’t wait to 
unveil our new logo and website (plus plenty of 
cool new shirts, hats, and stickers) later this year! 

For more information on our new name, visit 
swibirds.org/new-name.

The bird alliance is alive and well in Southern Wisconsin
A CAUSE FOR CELEBRATION:
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Last April, as the tree buds began leafing out 
and our beautiful songbirds were returning to 
Wisconsin, I remember thinking, “I am really 
going to take time to slow down and enjoy every 
moment of what is going to be a tremendous 
year.” Turns out I was partially right. The year 
went by way too fast, but it was indeed a 
fabulous, eventful year. Now, as I slow down to 
reflect on it, I’m reminded of all we were able to 
accomplish, thanks to the incredible support of 
members like you. 

Let’s kick it off with the protection of more 
than 450 additional acres of land! That land 
will provide valuable native habitat for birds, 
including 374 acres at our new sanctuary 
property, the gorgeous and unique Fair 
Meadows. Our citizen science programs grew 
and flourished, with more volunteers, new areas 
served, and greater impact than ever before. 
Our youth education program was vibrant, fun, 
and reached tons of curious kids, providing 
inspiration and sharing joy. And we advocated 
broadly on behalf of birds, including successfully 

defending Wisconsin’s first bird-friendly glass 
ordinance. 

Of course, there's our new name. We are grateful 
for the immense support we received throughout 
the process this past year. Though we did not 
foresee a challenge to the name we began using 
in September, the best way out is always through 
(thanks Robert Frost!), and we’re proud of how 
we professionally handled the issue. We also 
appreciate the opportunity to learn from it as we 
move forward. Here’s to bright days ahead as the 
Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance!

2024 is shaping up to be just as, or even more, 
tremendous. Thanks in advance for making that 
possible. And don’t forget . . . slow down and 
enjoy every moment. 2024 might just go pretty 
darn fast. 

With gratitude,

 
 
Matt Reetz, executive director

Cheers to another great year!
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BY THE NUMBERS

454 
additional acres of land  
now permananently protected 
by Southern Wisconsin Bird 
Alliance, bringing the total 
acreage of habitat conserved, 
restored, and managed for birds 
and other wildlife to 2,589.

1,343 
community members 
joined us to explore on a 
bird and nature outing, learn 
something new in an adult 
education course, or participate 
in a hands-on event, like kestrel 
banding and monarch tagging.

893 
citizen scientists 
volunteered for our Bald Eagle 
Nest Watch, Bird Collision 
Corps, Kestrel Nest Box 
Monitoring, and Madison-
area Christmas Bird Count 
programs.

66 
free field trips  
were offered in 2023. Many 
of these outings were led 
by volunteers, and some 
were made possible through 
partnerships with other local 
conservation organizations.

24 
different classrooms  
adventured outdoors, played 
fun learning games, and 
discovered nature with our 
education team (10 classrooms 
in the spring, 14 classrooms in 
the fall).

11 
summer interns  
experienced the rewarding, 
hands-on work involved in 
habitat restoration at our 
sanctuaries (six interns at Faville 
Grove, five through the Prairie 
Partners program).

1 
new sanctuary  
called Fair Meadows Sanctuary 
and State Natural Area, is 
now owned and managed 
by Southern Wisconsin Bird 
Alliance, the third sanctuary to 
join our land holdings.

2 
sanctuary managers 
and influential conservationists 
Mark Martin and Susan Foote-
Martin were inducted into 
the Wisconsin Conservation 
Hall of Fame for their lifelong 
commitment to conservation.

2023
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“Momentous” might be the best word to describe 
2023 at Fair Meadows. It officially became a 
Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance sanctuary in the 
summer, with previous owners Penny and Gary 
Shackelford now volunteer land managers. Chris 
Kaplan, who has participated in restoration and 
management at the property since the 1990s, 
will continue this work as SoWBA's newest staff 
member—the sanctuary land steward.

Fair Meadows is a mosaic of wetlands, upland 
prairies, and oak-hickory woodlands, shaped 
with hills and kettles. Previous management 
has emphasized the control of invasive species. 
A major milestone in 2023 was the removal of 
the last of the hybrid cattails from all 30 acres 
of sedge meadows in the eastern section of 
the sanctuary. The success of these and other 
efforts has allowed the management balance 
to tip toward increasing diversity through 
interseeding, and the planting of trees, shrubs, 
and forbs. One hundred trees, including swamp 

white oak, river birch, sycamore, and bur oak 
were planted into two acres of a wetland where 
15 acres of black and green ash trees had been 
killed by the emerald ash borer. In the rest of the 
area, removal of invasive brush and reed canary 
grass is underway to restore sedge meadow and 
fen species that had been overtaken by ash and 
brush.

Another important feature of 2023 was drought. 
Only a few eastern prairie white fringed orchids 
bloomed in the wettest spots. Indian grass and 
big bluestem were shorter than usual, but some 
species thrived. In the prairies, wild bergamot 
and coneflowers prospered, and the wetlands 
displayed brilliant yellow swaths of bidens. A 
state threatened species, prairie Indian plantain 
(Arnoglossum plantagineum), suddenly expanded 
in three areas.

2023 was also a year of many firsts at Fair 
Meadows. We held our first Birdathon and our 
first Christmas Bird Count at the sanctuary. The 

A STARTING POINT
GARY & PENNY SHACKELFORD, Fair Meadows volunteer sanctuary managers 
CHRIS KAPLAN, Fair Meadows land steward 

Pileated Woodpecker | Gary Shackelford
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Above: Wintry vista at Fair Meadows Sanctuary | Gary Shackelford 
Inset: Gary and Chris work to plant new trees | Penny Shackelford

2023 AT A GLANCE:
FAIR MEADOWS

85 SPECIES
of native plant seed collected

100+ TREES
planted into two acres of wetland

250 VISITORS
explored sanctuary lands

30 ACRES
of hybridized cattails removed

25 ACRES
burned for management

NOTEWORTHY
A state-threatened species, prairie 
Indian plantain, flourished in 2023.

The rusty patched bumblebee and 
golden-legged mydas fly were found for 
the first time at the sanctuary.

American badgers were spotted on the 
trail cam, and Pileated Woodpeckers 
were found nesting in the woodlands. 

first bat surveys revealed over 150 bats using the 
barn. In the first bumblebee survey, Jay Watson of 
the Wisconsin DNR documented eight species, 
including a rusty patched bumblebee! Jay also 
found a species new to him, a golden-legged 
mydas fly (Mydas tibialis). The fly is not very 
common in Wisconsin, found only in the southern 
part of the state. It loves to visit rattlesnake 
master, which is the plant he found it on! 

To plot our direction for the future, we took a 
hint from Google Maps—to get directions, one 
can’t enter only the destination, one must have a 
starting point. So, we resumed photo monitoring 
at 26 selected sites. First, identify the habitat and 
the species that are living there, then use ongoing 
surveys to redirect or modify management. 

Perhaps the best indicator of a bright future for 
Fair Meadows was the enthusiasm of the human 
visitors who arrived on ten tours—over 250 
birders, conservationists, and lovers of the natural 
world. We look forward to so much more in 2024!
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We accomplished lots of brush and weed control 
at Faville Grove again this past year. We seeded 
new areas of prairies, savanna, woodland, and 
wetland with native species. New species from 
previous seeding projects showed up, and 
uncommon species appeared in new places. 
We had great volunteer help and another fun, 
engaged crew of six summer interns. We saw 
the departure of former land steward Drew 
Harry and the arrival of new land steward Tucker 
Sanborn. And we added another 80 acres to the 
sanctuary.

A key piece of the landscape puzzle, this new 
tract fills in the north end of Faville Woods 
to protect the entire woodland, as well as 
the southeast corner of Faville Marsh, now 
80% protected. It includes 55 acres of rolling 
farmland that connects the west section with 
the Snake Marsh on Highway G. It’s the 19th 
piece of property added to the sanctuary over 
the past 25 years, bringing the total acreage 
formally protected to nearly 1,000—a remarkable 
consolidation of land in an otherwise fragmented 

landscape, and a boon to wildlife, like grassland 
birds, which need large, open habitats.

As soon as we could, volunteers, staff, and 
contractors began clearing the woods, marsh 
edge, and property-line fences of woody 
invasives that were crowding oaks and hickories 
and blocking long vistas. With volunteers and 
summer interns, we battled garlic mustard, 
Japanese hedge parsley and burdock on the new 
parcel. Late this fall, volunteers and staff burned 
through the new woodland acreage for the first 
time in living memory to discourage seedling 
buckthorns and to stimulate spring blooms. Next 
summer, we’ll begin to tackle the reed canary 
grass on the marsh border, and eventually, we 
will restore the farm fields to prairie, but not 
before the invasives around the perimeter are 
well controlled. 

Many generous donors participated in putting 
together the pieces of our landscape puzzle 
fundraiser—replacing the emergency funds 
we drew from to purchase the property and 

KEY PIECES OF THE       PUZZLE

Northern Harrier in flight | Grayson Smith/USFWS Midwest

DAVID MUSOLF & ROGER PACKARD, Faville Grove volunteer sanctuary managers 
TUCKER SANBORN, Faville Grove land steward 
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KEY PIECES OF THE       PUZZLE
strengthening our position to secure more 
habitat for birds and other wildlife in the 
future. An image of the completed puzzle and 
a list of donors can be viewed by visiting  
swibirds.org/puzzle. 

In addition to the funds raised through the 
puzzle campaign, we received $200,000 from 
the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service as a partner 
with Ducks Unlimited and other groups in 
a successful $2,000,000 grant application 
for wetland protection in southeast and 
southcentral Wisconsin. 

The actual, on-the-ground puzzle of restoring 
the Faville Grove landscape isn’t yet complete 
and will take many more years, additional land 
acquisition, and careful restoration. Already, 
the landscape is becoming less of a patchwork 
and coming more clearly into view, with the 
contours of the moraines on the new property 
rolling seamlessly down to the marsh and the 
undulating, tawny prairies in the sanctuary 
beyond. 

2023 AT A GLANCE:
FAVILLE GROVE 

PLUS SNAPPER PRAIRIE & HOPE LAKE BOG

10 MILES
of new trails and firebreaks mowed

80 NEW ACRES
added to the sanctuary

1 EAGLE NEST
newly found on sanctuary land

NOTEWORTHY
Significant year-over-year reductions 
were seen in garlic mustard and reed 
canary grass in many areas.

Several new plant species introduced 
into the sanctuary became established, 
including woodland phlox, woodland 
puccoon, and false mermaid-weed. 

Many thousands of stems of invasive 
brush were cut and treated, including a 
half-mile of wooded fenceline and acres 
of willow shrubs.

Many acres of woodland, savanna, and 
wetland received supplemental seeding 
to enhance native diversity.

9 ACRES
planted with a diverse prairie mix

24 AREAS
burned between March and November
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There is nothing quite as awe-inspiring as 
spotting a new species at a place you thought 
you knew like the back of your hand. Moments 
like these are what make our sanctuaries so 
special, and lucky for us, we’ve experienced a fair 
share of them this year. 

While searching for damselflies and dragonflies 
at Erstad Prairie, insect-loving field trip leaders 
and volunteers were treated to more than a 
diverse array of odonates when they identified 
the federally endangered Karner blue butterfly 
for the first time at the property. Otsego Marsh 
also added a federally endangered insect to 
its species list when U.S. Geological Survey 

researchers reported the first observation of the 
rusty patched bumblebee. 

We always look forward to the arrival of monarch 
butterflies at our prairies. Sanctuary staff, 
volunteers, and field trip participants tagged 
750 monarchs for Monarch Watch, bringing our 
total tagged monarchs at Goose Pond to over 
8,000 since 2012. With the help of volunteers, we 
also collected 152 pounds of pure live common 
milkweed seed—enough to fill 2,400 acres with 
the monarch’s host plant. 

Of course, monarch butterflies need more than a 
place to lay their eggs; they also rely on a variety 
of nectar sources to fuel their journey to and 

MARK MARTIN & SUSAN FOOTE-MARTIN, Goose Pond sanctuary managers 
GRAHAM STEINHAUER, Goose Pond land steward  
EMMA RAASCH, Goose Pond ecological restoration technician 

WHERE NATIVE 
SPECIES THRIVE
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Karner blue butterfly | Jim Otto Four-spotted skimmer | Jim Otto
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2023 AT A GLANCE:
GOOSE POND 

PLUS ERSTAD PRAIRIE & OTSEGO MARSH 

204 SPECIES
of native plant seed collected

1,656 HOURS
contributed by volunteers

750 MONARCHS
tagged at the sanctuary

228 ACRES
burned for management

116 ACRES
seeded at sanctuary and partner lands

NOTEWORTHY
Several native insect species were found 
for the first time in 2023, including: a 
Karner blue butterfly at Erstad Prairie, 
a rusty patched bumblebee at Otsego 
Marsh, and a four-spotted skimmer at 
Goose Pond.

Many bird species were reported on 
eBird for the first time, including a 
Connecticut Warbler at Otsego Marsh.

from Mexico. In 2023, we seeded 116 acres of 
sanctuary and partner land with diverse prairie 
mixes that will provide habitat and food sources 
for insects, birds, mammals, and more.

It’s no secret that great things take time and 
hard work, and our prairies are no exception. 
Although plantings still provide resources 
in their first years, with the right care and 
management, they will continue to improve year 
after year. One way we maintain the openness 
and diversity of our prairies is the “prescribed” 
use of fire. This year, we burned 228 acres. In 
most years, we would burn more acreage in the 
spring, but the mild December weather gave us 
a record-breaking fall burn season of 126 acres. 
Despite our successful burn season, 85% of our 
total acreage remains unburned and will provide 
cover for wildlife this winter.

Through all of our achievements, there 
was one common thread: our remarkable 
and hardworking volunteers. Without their 
dedication, many new species would go 
unnoticed, our prairies would go unburned, and 
we could not collect nearly the amount of seed 
necessary to meet our restoration goals. 

From the whole Goose Pond Sanctuary team, 
thank you for an awesome 2023!

Seed collecting | M
ark M

cG
inley

Rusty patched bumblebee | Lainet Garcia Rivera



When we look back on last year, it’s a blur of 
memories: loading up our wagons and cars with 
totes filled with lesson supplies. Quick pre-lesson 
planning about how we would shift lesson plans 
to match each group’s dynamics. Hosing down 
muddy parts from obstacle courses, or putting 
skulls back into our cabinet just so. Hearing a 
mountain of nature stories, and seeing small hands 
bringing us nature treasures. The noise of a class 
of kids sprinting across a field to their outdoor 
classroom, signaling the start of another lesson. 

2023 was a great year for new lessons. We’re 
especially proud of how much we’ve expanded 
our lessons about Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, 
and Access in the environmental sciences. The 
kids we work with are diverse—from a variety of 
cultural backgrounds, with a variety of languages 
spoken at home. The lessons we teach them 
should reflect that diversity, too! 

In the November 2023 newsletter, you heard 
about our lessons on Traditional Ecological 
Knowledge. We also created a week’s worth 
of lessons to pair with Black Birder’s Week. 
Our new lessons about LGBTQIA+ in nature 
teach about fish that change sex (sometimes 
repeatedly), bisexual bonobos, gender-fluid 
hummingbirds, and more (the term LGBTQIA+ 
encompasses many gender identities and sexual 
orientations, including lesbian, gay, bisexual, 
transgender, queer or questioning, intersex, 
asexual or agender). In November, we revamped 
our lesson about the deep connection Wisconsin 
Indigenous peoples have with wolves. And 

in every lesson we’re able to, we connect the 
science we’re teaching with the work of an 
awesome scientist of color. 

In the medley of memories, we have so many 
favorites, and we have shared here just a few. We 
hope you enjoy them as much as we did!

To check out the new lessons and many more, visit 
swibirds.org/free-lessons.

12 Top: A child journals about cicadas | Carolyn Byers

MAKING MEMORIES
CAROLYN BYERS, director of education 
MICKENZEE OKON, educator

2023 AT A GLANCE:
EDUCATION

618 HOURS
spent directly teaching kids

730 STORIES
shared about nature and birds 

43 GAMES
played to help kids learn about nature

245 KIDS
engaged in our 2023 fall lessons
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S O U T H E R N  W I S C O N S I N  B I R D  A L L I A N C E 

SPRING 2024 F IELD TRIPS
Below are our upcoming field trips, courses, and programs. Each opens for registration six weeks prior 
to the event. You can find the full list of all field trips and events on our website.

Please register at swibirds.org/events for upcoming events that you wish to attend 
so we can share trip information, weather-related adjustments, and more.

BEGINNERS BIRD WALK
Date: Sat., March 9, 9–11 AM 
Location: Cherokee Marsh (Madison)
Led by: Mickenzee Okon

BIRDING AT THE  
NATURAL PATH SANCTUARY

Date: Sun., March 24, 9:30–11 AM
Location: Farley Center (Verona)
Led by: Kaitlin Svabek

BEGINNING BIRDERS: 
NINE SPRINGS

Date: Sat., March 30, 5:30–7 PM
Location: Nine Springs (Madison)
Led by: Anna Walther

BIRDING BY EAR:  
EVENING AT CHEROKEE MARSH 
Date: Thu., April 4, 6:30–8:30 PM 
Location: Cherokee Marsh (Madison) 
Led by: Becky Abel & Kerry Wilcox

WOODCOCK AND SNIPE WALK
Date: Tue., April 9, 6:30–8:30 PM
Location: Faville Grove Sanctuary (Lake 
Mills)
Led by: David Musolf, Roger Packard, & 
Tucker Sanborn

HABITAT DIVERSITY AT  
FAVILLE GROVE WEST

Date: Sat., April 27, 7:30–10:30 AM
Location: Faville Grove  Sanctuary 
(Waterloo)
Led by: David Musolf, Roger Packard, & 
Tucker Sanborn

BEYOND BACKYARD BIRDING: 
LAKESHORE NATURE PRESERVE
Date: Sun., April 28, 7:30–9:30 AM
Location: Lakeshore Nature Preserve 
(Madison)
Led by: Ashley Olah & Jenn Schneiderman

BUTTERFLIES AND BIRDS OF 
SPRING GREEN PRESERVE

Date: Sun., April 28, 10 AM–12 PM 
Location: Spring Green Preserve 
(Spring Green) 
Led by: Becky Abel & Mike Reese

SPRING BIRDING AT 
LAKESHORE NATURE PRESERVE
Date: Tue., April 30, 7:30–9:30 AM
Location: Lakeshore Nature Preserve 
(Madison)
Led by: Becky Abel & Roma Lenehan

BIRDING AT WYALUSING 
Date: Sat., May 4, 5 AM–2 PM
Location: Wyalusing State Park (Bagley)
Led by: Quentin Yoerger

 
BIRDING BY BOAT: 

CHEROKEE MARSH SOUTH
Date: Mon., May 6, 5:30–7:30 PM
Location: Cherokee Marsh (Madison) 
Led by: Becky Abel, Jeff Galligan, & 
Brenna Marsicek

EVENING SONGSCAPE WALK
Date: Fri., May 10, 7:30–9:30 PM
Location: Swamplovers Nature 
Preserve (Cross Plains)
Led by: Jim Berkelman

BIRDING MADISON  
SCHOOL FOREST

Date: Sun., May 12, 7–9 AM
Location: Madison School Forest (Verona)
Led by: Chuck Henrikson &  
Wade Mapes

BIRDING BY BIKE
Date: Wed., May 15, 5:30–7:30 PM
Location: McDaniel Park (McFarland) 
Led by: Sprocket Hanks &  
Brenna Marsicek

JOIN US FOR A 
WARBLER WALK

THIS SPRING!
 

CHEROKEE MARSH NORTH
Dates: Wed., May 1, 6–8 AM
Location: Cherokee Marsh (Madison)
Led by: Timothy Baker

 
UW–ARBORETUM

Dates: Thu., May 2, 6:30–8:30 AM
Location: UW Arboretum (Madison)
Led by: Paul Banas, Chuck Henrikson, 
Bob Honig, Wade Mapes, Shawn 
Miller, & Pat Ready 

 
TURVILLE POINT

Dates: Tue., May 7, 6:15–8:30 AM 
Location: Turville Point (Madison)
Led by: Quentin Yoerger

 
CHEROKEE MARSH SOUTH

Dates: Wed., May 8, 6–8 AM
Location: Cherokee Marsh (Madison)
Led by: Timothy Baker

 
UW–ARBORETUM

Dates: Thu., May 9, 6:30–8:30 AM
Location: UW Arboretum (Madison)
Led by: Paul Banas, Chuck Henrikson, 
Bob Honig, Wade Mapes, Shawn 
Miller, & Pat Ready 

TURVILLE POINT
Dates: Tue., May 14, 6:15–8:30 AM 
Location: Turville Point (Madison)
Led by: Quentin Yoerger

 
UW–ARBORETUM

Dates: Thu., May 16, 6:30–8:30 AM
Location: UW Arboretum (Madison)
Led by: Paul Banas, Chuck Henrikson, 
Wade Mapes, Shawn Miller, &  
Pat Ready 

Our free field trip program is made possible, in part, through funding from the Henry A. Anderson III Fund.

Our education program is possible thanks to support 
from the Caerus Foundation, Theda & Tamblin Clark 

Smith Family Foundation, and Jenni & Kyle Foundation.

New lessons are the best! It’s 
always a joy seeing kids get 

excited about the brand-new 
lessons we bring in. We work hard 
to make these educational lessons 

fun and exciting, and it’s rewarding 
when it all pays off. One moment 

that really exemplified this was 
when we updated our cicadas 
lesson to include a new game 

about the cicada killer wasp! It’s a 
super silly ‘run around screaming’ 
type of game where the teachers 
also get to get in on the action.

—MICKENZEE OKON

I love when kids bring in nature things 
to share with us. The kids are usually 

excited to share nature stories with us, but 
when there’s something they can bring in to 
show-and-tell, it’s extra special. Recently, a 
4th grader brought in a bird wing for us to 

ID! He also brought rubber gloves ‘in case we 
wanted to touch the moldy parts.’ He enjoyed 
telling the whole class about how and where 
he found it, and loved hearing what we had 
to say about it. We think the wing belonged 
to a juvenile American Crow—but walking 
the kids through the whole investigation 

process was more exciting than finally 
making the ID. 

—CAROLYN BYERS

Above: A child shows off a lovely leaf treasure; below: Mickenzee circles up with a group of kids after playing a game | Carolyn Byers



S O U T H E R N  W I S C O N S I N  B I R D  A L L I A N C E 
S P R I N G  2 0 2 4  C O U R S E S  &  E X P E R I E N C E S

Workshops and classes to expand your knowledge and build your skills 
Registration opens to members six weeks in advance; remaining seats open to the public two weeks later.

SAVING OUR SONGBIRDS TOGETHER: THREE WAYS TO HELP AT HOME
Learn how you can do great things for birds at your own home through gardening with native plants, preventing 
bird-window collisions, and drinking coffee that is bird-friendly. Taught by Amy Alstad, Brenna Marsicek, and 
Laura Rathmell. Co-hosted with Holy Wisdom Monastery and SOS Save Our Songbirds.

Workshop: MARCH 21, 9–11:30 AM. $25/person.  

PRESCRIBED FIRE WORKSHOP: FIRE ECOLOGY AND FIELD INSTRUCTION
This workshop is designed for people with little-to-no prescribed fire training and experience. Learn why fire is an 
integral part of Wisconsin’s natural communities. Participants must attend both portions to become a new Goose 
Pond burn volunteer. Taught by Emma Raasch and Graham Steinhauer.  

Workshop: MARCH 23, 1–3 PM. Demonstration: MARCH 23, 3–5 PM, or next good weather day. $20/person.

BIRDING 101 (4-PART SERIES)
Get to know the birds you'll find in and around Madison through this class geared toward adults. Learn the skills 
important to identifying bird species, and then practice those skills with new birds each week. Parts 1 and 4 are 
held at the UW–Arboretum; parts 2 and 3 will be held via Zoom. Taught by Chuck Henrikson and Jeff Galligan.

Classes: APRIL 6, 13, & 20, 8–10 AM. Trip: APRIL 27, 8–10 AM. $20/person.  

LEARNING THE ROPES OF eBIRD MOBILE (2-PART SERIES)
Learn the main functions and tools of the eBird mobile app! This course will cover how to submit observations, 
discover birding hotspots, and explore recent sightings all from your phone. The first part is an online course held 
on Zoom and the second part is a field trip to practice skills at Lake Farm County Park. Taught by Megan Heneke.

Class: APRIL 10, 6–7:30 PM. Trip: APRIL 13, 9–10:30 AM. $20/person.   

BIRDING BY EAR: LEARNING TO IDENTIFY BIRDS WITHOUT USING SIGHT
Discover the amazing world of bird song, calls, and sounds! The course includes instruction followed by an outing 
to practice skills at the Aldo Leopold Nature Center. All birders are welcome, including individuals with blindness 
or low vision. Taught by Kerry Wilcox. Co-hosted with the Wisconsin Council of the Blind and Visually Impaired.   

Class and Trip: MAY 4, 8 AM–12 PM. $20/person.

14

A SEASON FOR THE       BIRDERS
BRENNA MARSICEK, director of communications & outreach

Each year, the number of passionate and 
engaged citizen scientists who participate in our 
programs grows, as does the positive impact 
of those programs. Bald Eagle Nest Watch, 
Bird Collision Corps, and the Kestrel Nest 
Box Monitoring Program all went above and 
beyond our expectations, thanks to our amazing 
volunteers and partners—see our previous 
newsletters and website for more information. 

But in December, one program stands out. 
Amidst the holidays’ hustle and bustle, Christmas 
Bird Count (CBC) is a wonderful reminder of 
the benefits of slowing down to enjoy nature 
and community with many birders in southern 
Wisconsin. Bonus: it benefits science.

CBC is the longest-running citizen science 
program in the country, beginning in 1900 by an 
ornithologist as a way to reframe how the public 
thinks about birds (instead of something to shoot, 

something to observe). Since then, National 
Audubon has led the overall effort, and there are 
thousands of counts that are conducted each 
year between December 14 and January 5 that 
are coordinated by local birders. Data are used by 
scientists to answer all sorts of questions about 
bird populations and dynamics.

Our area has a plethora of Christmas Bird 
Counts, including 12 within our chapter boundary. 
Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance runs the 
Madison-area CBC (which last year had the 
14th highest number of volunteers, out of 2,625 
CBCs!). This year, we created opportunities for 
birders to get involved with CBCs conducted 
at each of our sanctuaries: Faville Grove is part 
of the Waterloo circle, Goose Pond is part of 
Poynette, and Fair Meadows ran their own count. 

In addition, there were also counts done in 
Baraboo, Clyde, Columbus, Cooksville, Mount 

Searching for birds at Faville Grove during the 2023 Waterloo CBC | Brenna Marsicek
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Register and find more information at 
 swibirds.org/events
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A SEASON FOR THE       BIRDERS 2023 AT A GLANCE:
CITIZEN SCIENCE

204 NESTS
monitored for Bald Eagle Nest Watch

356 BIRDS
banded at our Kestrel Nest Boxes

908 HOURS
spent surveying by Bird Collision Corps

Horeb, Pardeeville, Randolph, and Richland 
Center (results of each below). Many of you have 
been involved in at least one of these counts, and 
some birders participate in multiple CBCs.

It is really incredible to see all the combined 
results of all of these counts. And you never 
know what you might see or not see. Multiple 
areas reported Yellow-rumped Warblers this 
year. Baraboo had a Gray-crowned Rosy Finch! A 
meadowlark was in Mount Horeb. This event is 
made for curious and community-minded folks, 
and it is an absolute delight.

The morning of the Madison count on December 
16, I paused my baking and prepping and spent 
an hour at Door Creek Park. I didn’t see a single 
other person while I slowly walked the woods, 
greeting each White-breasted Nuthatch that 
yank-ed nearby, and smiling at the Brown 
Creepers that beebopped around me. I left the 
woods with a list of 16 species, a curiosity of 
what other Madison birders had found, and a 
rejuvenated feeling in my heart.

Location Date Species  Birds Counters Hours Coordinator

Baraboo Dec. 27 61 13,510 61 178 Scott Swengel
Clyde Jan. 2 51 5,057 13 75 Steven Greb
Columbus Dec. 19 37 3,894 11 31 Louise Venn

Cooksville Jan. 1 64 7,835 13 40 Quentin Yoerger
Fair Meadows Dec. 19 27 351 17 68 Penny & Gary Shackelford
Madison-area Dec. 16 94 45,943 228 402 Brenna Marsicek
Mount Horeb Dec. 31 56 6,905 57 101 Kerry Beheler
Pardeeville Dec. 18 54 4,815 21 51 Brian Doverspike
Poynette Dec. 30 68 8,829 52 67 Mark Martin & Susan Foote-Martin
Randolph Dec. 18 40 3,866 8 26 Jon Roti Roti
Richland Center Dec. 16 58 7,246 27 80 Eric Volden
Waterloo Dec. 14 70 11,680 50 64 Karen Etter Hale

Totals 119,931 558 1,182

Southern Wisconsin Christmas Bird Counts
Results from all the 2023 circles within our organization’s service area

NOTEWORTHY
Window treatments were applied at 
Holy Wisdom Monastery and American 
Family Insurance, resulting in reduced 
collision rates at those sites.

Eaglet fledging rates return to normal 
after the 2022 Avian Influenza outbreak.
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STRONG START FOR '24
JOHN MINNICH, financial manager

2023 was a good year, which brought growth and 
change to our organization. Because of increased 
acreage and need, we added new staff at our 
sanctuaries. Our citizen science programs continue 
to grow, bringing in more volunteers than ever.

Our sanctuaries saw significant growth, with 
the addition of land to Faville Grove and the 
acquisition of an entire new sanctuary, Fair 
Meadows Sanctuary and State Natural Area. We 
employed 11 full-time restoration interns, and we 
continued year-round management of over 2,000 
acres of bird and wildlife habitat. Our education 
program added and strengthened relationships 
with local teachers, and got kids outside to 
experience birds and nature firsthand.  

Our members and friends stepped up to make 
all this possible—we received gifts from more 
than 1,500 unique donors. In addition to longtime 
supporters, we were glad to welcome 373 new 
donors to the flock; it’s gratifying that so many 
of you care about our work.

The graphics on the opposite page summarize 

our operating income and expenses, and financial 
position.

•	 Program expenses include everything 
you read about in other sections of this 
newsletter—restoration work at Goose Pond, 
Faville Grove, and Fair Meadows sanctuaries; 
reaching area kids with our education 
program; as well as other volunteer-driven 
citizen science projects like Bald Eagle 
Nest Watch and Bird Collision Corps. Our 
programs are why we’re here.

•	 Administration includes finances, human 
resources, communications, and board 
support.

•	 Fundraising includes communicating with 
current donors, while looking for new donors 
and funding opportunities.

We ended 2023 in a good position to continue our 
work in 2024. Thanks so much for your ongoing 
support and for helping us to fulfill our mission.
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2023 INCOME
Contributions from Individuals..................$689,903
Grants & Government Contracts...............$159,728
Investment Distributions...........................$159,121
Sales, Land Rent, & Other.............................$39,588
Community Shares of Wisconsin.....................$7,663
National Audubon Support............................$6,968
 

TOTAL OPERATING INCOME            $1,062,971

64.9%
15.0%

3.7%

1.4%

15.0%

2023 EXPENSES
Sanctuary management..............................$373,956
Education.....................................................$193,700
Administration.............................................$178,642
Advocacy..............................................$111,491
Fundraising..................................................$108,709 

TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES         $966,498

38.8%

20.0%

18.5%

11.5%

11.2%

LIABIL IT IES
Accounts payable...................................................$23,231 
Accrued expenses...................................................$15,647
Lease liability.........................................................$181,931

TOTAL LIABILITIES                                          $220,809

NET ASSETS
Without donor restrictions..........................$10,092,566 
With donor restrictions...................................$5,195,628 
Board-designated..............................................$569,364

TOTAL NET ASSETS*                                  $15,857,558

TOTAL LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS:         $16,078,367
   
*Most assets are sanctuary lands. 
 
For our financial policies and details of our financial health, 
visit swibirds.org/financial-reports.  
A final financial audit will be available in summer 2024.

ASSETS
Cash.....................................................................$698,252
Accounts receivable..............................................$92,355 
Prepaid expenses..................................................$14,936
Investments....................................................$6,046,980
Lease asset............................................................$181,398
Property & equipment (net)...........................$9,044,446

TOTAL ASSETS                                             $16,078,367

2023 STATEMENT OF 
FINANCIAL POSITION

Female American Redstart | Pixabay
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YOUR SUPPORT FOR      BIRDS IS INCREDIBLE 
A big thank you to those who made an extra commitment to bird             conservation and Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance this past year!

Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance has launched a special membership level to celebrate some of our 
most dedicated donors. Our Conservation Leaders Donor Recognition Circle allows us to honor those 
members who make significant annual gifts toward our mission. With annual gifts of $1,000 or more, 
Conservation Leaders provide essential lift and support to local bird and land conservation and keep our 
organization soaring. As additional thanks, we offer special benefits to these generous leaders including:

•	 Small-group wildlife experiences, such as bird banding, bird releases, and more;

•	 Annual Conservation Leaders guided bird tour at a SoWBA sanctuary (Fair Meadows, Faville 
Grove, or Goose Pond) with Executive Director Matt Reetz and sanctuary staff; and

•	 Annual Conservation Leaders event with Executive Director Matt Reetz and board members.

All supporters who donate/have donated $1,000 or more between November 1, 2023 and December 
31, 2024 will be renewed as active members of the 2024 Conservation Leaders. Note: you can give 
anonymously and still be in the circle. Learn more at swibirds.org/giving-circle or contact Becky Abel, 
director of philanthropy, at 608-255-2473 x5 or babel@swibirds.org with questions.

Special thanks to our inaugural group of Conservation Leaders (based on 2022 and/or 2023 giving):
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The Conservation Leaders Donor Recognition Circle

Amy Alstad
James Alstad

Henry Anderson
Caroline Beckett &  

Frank Sandner
Diane Berry & Gene Masters

Dale Beske &  
Dorothy Gertsch

Terri Bleck & Patricia Hanson
Jim Block & Terese Allen

Steve Bower &  
Leslie DeMuth
Laura Bowles &  
Neil McLaughlin

Kathie Brock
Willis Brown & Photina Lee

Ann & Dick Burgess
Curt & Arlys Caslavka
Doug & Sherry Caves

Pat & Angel Clark
Dick & Jane Dana
Susan Denholm

Neal Deunk
Cal & Ruth Dewitt

Ann Doody

Jean Druckenmiller
Patrick & Lloyd Eagan

John & Karin Exo
Martha Fish & Paul Fuchs

Kay Gabriel & Fiona McTavish
Carole Garczynski

Peggy & Carl Glassford
Elizabeth Goulette
Alice & John Grady

Robert & Nancy Greenler
Karen Grimmer

Galen & Grace Hasler
Pamela Heaney

R. Tod Highsmith
Les & Susan Hoffman

Dave Huffman
Karen Jaeschke

Maggie Jones & David Linton
Stephanie Judge &  

Noah Kunin-Goldsmith
David Kelso
Nydia Kien

Darcy Kind & Marc Vitale
Dorothy Klinefelter
Sue & Terrill Knaack

Jeff Kuesel
Hilda & David Kuter

Max Lagally
Peggy Lemon

Roma Lenehan
Lisa Lepeak & Robin Wagner

Kenneth Livermore
Kathleen & Tom Luedtke

Colleen Marsden & 
Holly Anderson
Mark Martin &  

Susan Foote-Martin
William & Rebecca Martin

Sandra Mason
Stacey & Walter Meanwell

Rose Meinholz
David Musolf & Roger Packard

Maddie & Tim Norris
Pamela Ploetz &  
John Henderson

Kathleen & Robert Poi
Jay Premo

Robert Pricer
David Rihn &  

Valerie Bailey-Rihn

Sally Rowe & Bill Bauer
Ann Schedel

Alyson Schmeisser
Gary & Penny Shackelford

Jim & Kathy Shurts
Arlette Siekmeier

James & Janice Spredemann
Sandy Stark

Lynn & John Stephani
Kathie & Larry Svabek

Dee Traxler
Deborah & Pat Turski

Patrick Walsh
Mary Washburn

Lynne & Peter Weil
Mareda Weiss
Topf Wells & 

Sally Probasco
Jan Westemeier
Sally Wilmeth &  
Terry Geurkink

Tom Wolfe & Pat Powers
Levi & Janet Wood

James Young

For questions, contact Becky Abel, director of philanthropy, at 608-255-2473 x5 or babel@swibirds.org.
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YOUR SUPPORT FOR      BIRDS IS INCREDIBLE 
A big thank you to those who made an extra commitment to bird             conservation and Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance this past year!

We are able to accept checks made out to Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance, Badgerland Bird Alliance, or Madison Audubon.
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Anonymous Donors

Becky Abel 

John Aeschlimann

Robert & Gerry Bennicoff

Terri Bleck

Jim Block & Terese Allen

Katherine Brock

Curt & Arlys Caslavka

Pat & Angel Clark

Barb Constans & Deborah Rhode

Patricia Constans

Charles & Joni Crave Family

Gary & Jana Funk

Kay Gabriel & Fiona McTavish

Elizabeth Goulette

Dorothy Haines

Sprocket Hanks

Galen & Grace Hasler

Joann B. Hayes & Alan E. Penn

Jim & Marci Hess

Maggie & Bob Honig

Harriet Irwin

Lu Kummerow

Elsie Lapinski

Peg Loomis Ridgely & Robert Ridgely

Marcia MacKenzie

Katheryn (Kay) Mackie

Colleen Marsden & Holly Anderson

Jill & Jerry Martin

Mark Martin & Susan Foote-Martin

Stephen Morton

David Musolf

Roger Packard

Kay Rashka

Patrick J. Ready

Doris & Don Rusch

Ellyn Satter

Don Schmidt

Donna Sereda & Jay DeNovo

Jim Shurts

Susan Slapnick 

Mark Smith & Daniel Rigney

Kingsley Smith & Sylvia Cantu Smith

Sandy Stark

Timothy L. Taschwer Trust

Anita Temple

Stuart Utley

Topf Wells & Sally Probasco

Sally Wilmeth & Terry Geurkink

James Young

Dawn Zuengler & Nicole Wagner

Frequent Flyers are a group of dedicated supporters who sustain our work with regular, recurring 
donations. This provides predictable revenue, helps balance our resources throughout the year, and 
reduces fundraising expenses—which means we can do more to celebrate and protect birds!

Frequent Flyers enjoy the convenience of distributing their giving throughout the year and saying 
goodbye to renewal deadlines. When you join the Frequent Flyers, you can select the frequency and 
amount of your automated contributions. Help us fly high at swibirds.org/flyers!

And thank you to our current Frequent Flyers flock, marked with an "FF" on the next pages!

Want to simplify your giving? Join our Frequent Flyers flock!

The Kestrel Legacy Circle: ensuring a future for birds
Your love for birds and nature can shape the future. Naming Southern Wisconsin Bird Alliance in 

your will or estate honors your commitment to our natural world for generations to 
come—and it’s easy to do. The birds you love will continue to thrive in southern 

Wisconsin landscapes beyond your lifetime, made possible through your 
forethought. 

Members of the Kestrel Legacy Circle have named our organization in their 
will or estate, thereby strengthening our work and mission well beyond their 
lifetimes. We are honored by and like to recognize people who have made 

this commitment to local birds and lands. For more, visit swibirds.org/legacy 
or contact Becky Abel at 608-255-2473 x5 or babel@swibirds.org. Join us in 

chirping out a big THANK YOU to our Kestrel Legacy Circle members!



2023 DONORS
Your commitment to birds and conservation is amazing. We are grateful to all of our supporters, but due to 
space constraints, only donors who gave $100 or more are listed here in the printed edition. To see the full 
list of 2023 donors, visit swibirds.org/2023-donors. Thank you!

FF = Frequent Flyer recurring donor    |   K = Kestrel Legacy Circle member

$25,000 & UP
Anonymous (2)
Caerus Foundation 
Estate of Helen Gurkow
Jenni and Kyle Foundation
Phoebe R. and John D.  
    Lewis Foundation
Marcia MacKenzie K

David Musolf K 
Packard Research Foundation
Penny and Gary Shackelford
Mareda Weiss
Ken Wood Trust

$10,000 - $24,999
Audubon in Action
Illumina
Roma Lenehan
Theda and Tamblin Clark  
   Smith Family Foundation

$5,000 - $9,999
Doug and Sherry Caves 
Ann Doody
Sandra Mason
Rose Meinholz
Tom Wolfe and Pat Powers
Levi and Janet Wood FF

$1,000 - $4,999
Anonymous (3) 
Alliant Energy Foundation
Amy Alstad FF

James Alstad 
American Online Giving  
   Foundation
Henry A. Anderson III Fund
Caroline Beckett and  
   Frank Sandner

Dale Beske and  
   Dorothy Gertsch
Steve Bower and  
   Leslie DeMuth
Laura Bowles and  
   Neil McLaughlin FF

Kathie Brock K

Willis Brown and Photina Ree
Ann and Dick Burgess
Curt and Arlys Caslavka K

Pat and Angel Clark K

Dick and Jane Dana
Neal Deunk
Cal and Ruth Dewitt
Jean Druckenmiller
Patrick and Lloyd Eagan
John and Karin Exo
Martha Fish and Paul Fuchs
Kay Gabriel and  
   Fiona McTavish K

Carole Garczynski
Peggy and Carl Glassford
Alice and John Grady
Robert and Nancy Greenler
Galen and Grace Hasler K

Pamela Heaney
R. Tod Highsmith
Les and Susan Hoffman
Dave Huffman FF

Karen Jaeschke
Maggie Jones and David Linton
Stephanie Judge and   
     Noah Kunin-Goldsmith
David Kelso
Thomas S. Kemp Foundation
Kestrel Apartments
Nydia Kien
Darcy Kind and Marc Vitale
Dorothy Klinefelter
Sue and Terrill Knaack
Jeff Kuesel
Hilda and David Kuter
Peggy Lemon
Lisa Lepeak and Robin Wagner FF

Kenneth Livermore
Kathleen and Tom Luedtke
Colleen Marsden and  
   Holly Anderson FF, K

Mark Martin and  
   Susan Foote-Martin K
William and Rebecca Martin
Stacey and Walter Meanwell
Natural Resources Foundation  
   of Wisconsin 
Neely Denholm Family Fund
Roger Packard K

Pamela Ploetz and  
   John Henderson
Kathleen and Robert Poi
Jay Premo
Robert Pricer
David Rihn and  
   Valerie Bailey-Rihn
Sally Rowe and Bill Bauer
Ann Schedel
Alyson Schmeisser
Jim and Kathy Shurts FF, K

James and Janice Spredemann 
Sandy Stark FF, K

Lynn and John Stephani
Kathie and Larry Svabek
Deborah and Pat Turski FF

Mary Washburn
Topf Wells and Sally Probasco K
Wells Fargo Community Care  
   Grants Program
Jan Westemeier
Jim Young FF, K

$500 - $999
Anonymous (4)
Liz Abel
John Aeschlimann K

Roger and Ann Avery
Gale Barber
Judi Benade
Janice Bennett
Diane Berry and Gene Masters
Lisa and Ed Binkley
Terri Bleck and   
     Patricia Hanson 

K

Jim Block and Terese Allen K

Richard and Stephanie  
     Bloomquist

Marcia Bradley
Bill Cary
Citizens Natural Resources  
     Association of Wisconsin
Ted and Barbara Cochrane
Charles and Joni Crave K
Tim and Linda Eisele
Janet Flynn and Greg Tiedt
Judith and Alfred Foskett
Megan Heneke and Patrick Hill
Deanna and Matt Herald
Sarah Hole
Norma Hove
Johnson Controls Family
Joanne and Terry Jones
Robert and Deborah Kabler
Max Lagally
Olav and Joanne Malvik
Bruce and Ruth Marion
Marilyn Meade and  
     Barbara Whitney
Meg Nelson
Michael and Susan Nesemann
Clare Nichols
Larry and Mary Ellen O'Brien
Christine Olgren
Jefren Olsen and  
     Kathy Rasmussen
Earlene Persche
Bob and Peggy Ridgely K
Barbara Constans and  
     Deb Rohde K
Larry Sallee
Michael and Trina Schuler
Mary Ann Schultz
Donna Sereda and  
     Jay DeNovo K

Yoji Shimizu
Michael and Nancy Shinners
Elizabeth Silverman
Mary and Peter Sobol
John Sorenson and  
     Tracy Wiklund
Mark Spring
Tim St. John
Nancy Tahtinen and Tom Daily
Thrivent Choice
Dee Traxler

Eldon Ulrich
Wild Earth Compass
Robert and Linda Wilson

$250 - $499
Sally Acuff
Jennifer Alderman
Brian and Luanne Alme
David Anderson
JD Arnston FF

Timothy Astfalk and  
     Donna Friedsam
Birgit and Tom Bach
Veronica and Andrew Bacians
David and Linda Balsiger
Bill and Jody Beers
Theresa Behrs
Treva and William Breuch
Clare and Matt Carlson
Catalent Cares
Nancy Ciezki and  
     Diane Kostecke
Joseph and Susan Cline FF

James Conohan
Nora Cusack and  
     Brent Nicastro
William and Jean Damm
Diane and Robert Dempsey
Carla and Michael DiIorio FF

Robin and Jed Downs
Olivia Dunn
Loyal Durand
William and Donna Dusso
Kathleen Falk
Kevin Freson
Diane Gallo
Lisa Gaumnitz and  
     Steve Silverberg
Patricia Giesfeldt FF

Gwyn and Peter Goy
Molly and Mark Griffin
David Gunnulson
Kristi Hamilton
Sprocket Hanks FF, K

Charles and Pat Henrikson

20

We put a lot of care into this list, but if your name is inaccurate or omitted, please let us know by calling 608-255-2473. 
Thank you for your generosity and understanding!

Mallard drake | Grayson Smith/USFWS Midwest
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Allan Hins
Bill Hofeldt
Signe Holtz and  
     Ronald Halvorson
Tracy Honn
Paul Hunter
Steve and Bobbie Jellinek
Frances Johnson
Rosemary and Lee Jones
Pam Joseph and Rebecca Kite
Alice Jungemann and  
     Dave Wilken
Gail and Mike Juszczak
Pam Kahler
Rebecca Kallunki
Bill Kelly
Nancy Kendrick-Miller
Melissa Kesling
Todd and Ann Kiefer
Serra Kim
Janet Knoeller
Donna Jo Kopp
Bonnie Laviron
Ginny Lee
Brooke and Jon Lewis
Peter Losacano and Jean Scoon
Ken Loving and Sarina Schrager
Bob and Peg Lyons
Ann Mader
Kristin Marlow
Mark and Jenny McGinley
McKown Fuller Charitable Fund
Dan and Julie Melton
Kevin Michaels
John and Barbara Mitchell
David and Ann Moffat
Kelly Moravec
Stephen Morton K
Steven Brezinski and  
     Mary Murrell
Ed and Patty Neumueller
Maddie and Tim Norris
Gary Olsen and  
     Gaila Hagg Olsen
Linda and Gordon Olson
Douglas and Joan Pahl
Mary Pautz
Kris Perlberg and  
     Annette Gomez
Pledgeling Foundation
Lynn and Martin Preizler
Kim Kreitinger and Eric Preston
Thomas Ramsden
Gordon and Janet Renschler
Layton and DeeDee Rikkers
Susan Riley
Ellen Roney and Joey Sokal
Therese Rozek
Doris Rusch K
Claire Rynders
Linda and Matt Sanders
Scott Sauer

Juliette Schick
Don Schmidt K
Marcia Schmidt
Mary Schmidt
Peter Schmitz
Dean and Orange Schroeder
Sue Slapnick K
Sunne Boutique
Phil Totten
Rebecca Tradewell
Peter Vanderveer
Robert Wahlers
Lila Waldman
Barbara Washburn
Robyn Weis
Charles Wessels
Joanne Wolan
Carla Wright

$100 - $249
Becky Abel K
Mary Abel
David and Kathy Adam
Jae Leslie Adams
John Albright and  
     Dianne Canafax
David and Sarah Allen
Amazon Smile
Hugh Anderson
Noel and Deborah Anderson
Colin and Melissa Anglin
Richard and Alice Appen
Joan Arnold
Barbara Arntz
Robert Auerbach
Norman Bair
Don Baker and Barb Smith
Edward Baker
Jane Barnett
Janet Battista FF

Linda Baumgarten
Marion Beachley
Janet Beaver
Robert Beck
Katie and Rich Beilfuss FF

Mary Bell
Marvin Belveal
Benjamin F. Goss Bird Club
Robert and Gerry Bennicoff K

Jason and Chastity Bennicoff
Mary Benusa
Eve Bertrand
Shary Bisgard
Lisa Blackburn
Barbara Blackmore
Terry Bloom
Jerry and Donna Bower
Kay Bradley
Gretchen Bradt

Nancy Bradt
Steven and Cara Lee Braithwait
Todd and Laura Brandenburg
Don Breckbill
Chris and Donna Bredlow
Janet Briggs
Marshall and Marilyn Brinkman
William and Joan Brock
Laura Brown and Mark Shahan
Deborah and Jerry Brucaya
William and Ann Bruins
Rebecca Bruyere
Barbara and David Bryce
Carla Budrow
Mary Ann and Brian Buenzow
Margaret Butler and  
     Dennis Lloyd
Kathy Carpenter
Drew and Ryan Cashman
Mary Caulfield
Steven Chomor
Ross and Caye Christensen
Jim Cieslak
Sherren Clark
John Clarke
Mary Clary
Patricia Constans K
Allison Cooley FF

Heidi and Todd Cox
Barbara and Ted Crabb
Joan and Scott Cramer
Linda Crubaugh and  
     Beth Workmaster
Jason Daley FF

Abigail Degner
Ross DePaola
Debra DeVoe and  
     Bruce Neviaser
Narda Dhanai
Gib and Gail Docken
Althea Dotzour
Wallace and Peggy Douma
Doris and Richard Dubielzig
Marilyn Duguid and Doug Davis
Diana Durant
Sandra and Tom Eisele
Micky Ellenbecker
Envestnet
Eric Epstein
Rae Erdahl
Marty and Terry Evanson
Johanna Fabke
William and Colleen Feist
Ferry Bluff Eagle Council
Sue and Paul Fieber
Daniel Fields FF

Marcia Finger and Susan Agee
Margaret Fleischli
Eleanor and Thomas Flinn
Julie Foertsch
Matt Fortney
Gail Frasier

Caroline Fribance
Friends of Cherokee Marsh
Jean Frisch
Scott Fulton and Karen Agee
Gary and Jana Funk
Jane Furchgott
Ken and Molly Gage
Robert Gage
Victor and Yvonne Gagliano
Jeff Galligan
Jane Ganshert
Lynne Gardner
Roylene and Craig Garrett
Warren and Sharon Gaskill
Joan Gates
Kaylynn Gazvoda
Francis and Marianne Genter
Marge Gibson
Martha Gibson and  
     Dennis Stampe
Patricia Giese
Kennedy Gilchrist and  
     Heidi Wilde
Carol and William Gillen
David Gilles and Jane Jung
Patricia Gillette and  
     Michael Blair
Ken and Jeanette Golden
Daniel Gomez-Ibañez and  
     Virginia Swisher
Georgia Gomez-Ibañez
Laura and Jim Good
Tom and Paula Gray
Judith Green and  
     Margarita Zamora
Tom and Gretchen Griffith
Tom Grogan and  
     Patricia Schweitzer
Susan Gruber
Sharon Hale
Joan Hall
Robert Halstead
Eric and Mary Hamburg
Sally Hanner
Becky Hanson
Janet Beach Hanson and  
     Wayne Hanson
Thomas and Linda Hanson
Colette Harbort
Kristine Harings
Ruth Harms FF

Rita Harris
Scott and Chris Hassett
Ellen Hawkins
Joann Hayes and Alan Penn K
Judith Heady
Matthew Heckmann
Patrick and Samantha Heeney
George Hege FF

Jon Heinrich
Carol Heisz
Rich and Kathy Henderson

Kathryn Hendley
Katherine Herrin
Christine Hess-Molloy and  
     James Molloy
Douglas and Karen Hill
Larry Hill and Sharon Eastman
Gretchen Hils FF

Lynn Hobbie
Robert Hoelz FF

Kristen Hoffmann and  
     David Wilcher
Philip Holden and Breta Olsen
Kira Holmes
Maggie and Bob Honig FF, K

Linda and Dan Hopfensperger
Larry Horsfall and  
     Mona Antonelli
Unison Hubbard
Linda Hugdahl
Gary Hunsberger
Sheryl Hayes Hursh
John and Judith Hutchinson
Amy Ihlenfeldt
Lee and Mary Ihlenfeldt
Frank Iltis
Barbara and Mike Ingram
Margaret Ingram
Harriet Irwin K

Julia Isaacs and  
     Charles Schobert
Ann Jablonski
Lisa Jacobs
Marsha Janota FF

Keri Johannes
Gary and Lynn Johnson
Stephen Johnson
Wendy Johnson
Mary Jones
Timothy and Tracy Jorgensen
Jerry and Nancy Joyce
Janet and Michael Kane
Joanne Kanter and  
     Karen Gunderson
Beth Kaplan and Greg Larson
Trudy Karlson
Arlan Kay
Laura Kearney
Chuck Keleny
Mike Kepler
James and Liesa Kerler
Charles and Susan Kernats
Catherine Kestle
Sally Keyel
Deneen Kickbusch
Beverly Kienitz
Karen and George Kirch
Barb Kneer and Alice Holbrow
Ivan and Milka Knezevic
Kathy Knoeppel
Carolyn Knorr
Joyce Knutson
Lynnette Kobza
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Anne and Paul Koeppe
Adel Korkor
Jeff and Arlene Koziol
Janice Krane
Glenn Krieg
Matt Krueger and Lia Vellardita
John and Gail Kuech
Asenath La Rue
Megan Landauer
Kenneth and Esther Lange
Susan Lauffer
Michael Leaderman
Gillian Lechmaier
Robert and Betsy Lee
Sally Lehman
Debra Lehner
David and Cheryl Lemke
David and Alice Lewandowski
Jane Lewis
Joan Lindberg
Leon Lindberg
Leann Lindemann
Bruce Lindsay FF

Emily Link
Abigail Loomis
Patti Lucas
David Lucey
Peter and Jill Lundberg
Charlie Luthin
Lesleigh Luttrell
Melanie Maas
Kay Mackie K

Pat Maddox
Kevin Magee
John and Greta Magill
Mary Manering and  
     Dennis Tande
Sylvia Marek
Dale and Carol Marsden
Roy Marsden
Vicki Martin and Bob Perelman
Taylor McCabe-Juhnke
Donald McCarville
Patricia McConnell
Jeffrey McDonald FF

Wallace McDonald
Eleanor McEntee
Holly McEntee and  
     Eric Sandgren
Susan and Dennis Mengeling
Melissa Meredith and  
     Linda Pruss
Lori Mettel
Dianne Meyer and  
     Michael Stier FF

Keith Meyer
Bernard Micke
James Andrae and  
     Leila Midelfort
Sue Milch and Wilt Sanders
Karen Miller
Nicole Miller and Cliff Hammer
John Minnich
Kate Morand FF

Richard Moravec
Gillian Moreland
Hadie Muller
Molly and Tom Murray

Mary and Michael Myers
Jeff Nania and  
     Victoria Rydberg-Nania
Steve Nass
Denise Nerad
Nancy Sugden and  
     Robert Newbery
Sonia and Phil Newmark
Mary Nick
Pamela Nikolai
Tony and Darlene Nowak
Lolly and Frank O'Connell
Shelby and David O'Connor
Nancy Olmstead
Sandra and Nils Olsen
Chris Olson
Judy Olson
Mary Olson
Peter Oppeneer  
     and Lawrie Kobza
Pilar Ossorio and  
     Michael Kloman
Peter Ostlind
Jim and Suzanne Otto
Eve Paretsky and Karl Knaub
Pat Paska
Timothy Paskewitz
Wayne and Jackie Pauly
Leslie Paynter
Ed and Sil Pembleton
Ursula Petersen
Jen and Sam Petricca
Judie Pfeifer and Bill Lunney
Linda and Chuck Pils
Tesha Pittenger
Jean Plale
Carol Pope
Helen Poser FF

Andrea Poulos
Caleb Pourchot and  
     Heidi Habeger
Poynette High School  
     Conservation Club
Carol Prahl
Gary and Lanette Price
Amanda Ramaker
Anthony Raymond
Nancy Rebholz
Susan Reed and Peter Schmidt
Bob and Ginny Reetz
Marilynn Reichel
Susan Reinard Family
Jeffrey and Kay Rettenmund
Susan Reynard
Sue Richgels
Louise Robbins
David Roethe
Robert Rolley and  
     Karen Mesmer
David Rolnick
Bonnie Rongstad and  
     Gary Plummer
Mike and Ellen Rosborough
Jerry and Maggie Roth
Matt Rothschild
Sheryl Rowe
Ralph Russo
Holly Rylee

Susan and Donald Savage
Stacey Schaefer
Jane Scharer
Jeanne Scherer FF

Carol Schlatter
Megan Schliesman and  
     Brent Sieling
Thomas and Lynn Schmidt
Madeline Schoeller
Barbara Schuette
Jeff and Mary Seljan
Norman and Shelley Selle
Michael Sheets and  
     Catherine Fox
Tom Shepherd
Julie Shiner-Bazan
Philip Shultz
Daniel Siebens
Peter Silvers
Jerry Simmons
Dale Simon
Lynette Smith
Mark Smith and Dan Rigney K

Patricia and Everett Smith
Ruth Smith FF

Susan and Greg Smith
Barbara Sommerfeld FF

Margaret Sommers
Amy and Rich Staffen
Robert Steber
Douglas Steege and  
     Kristine Euclide
Richard and Elyane Steeves
Eric Stellpflug FF

Tom Stepp
Elaine Stevens
Judy and Walt Stevenson
Julie Stietz
Leonard and Cheryl Stolte
Diane Stone FF

Chuck Stonecipher
Kaitlin Svabek and  
     Oliver Radcliffe
Timothy Taschwer K

Stan Temple and Jane Rundell
Josh and Jessica TeSlaa FF

Alice Thompson
Donald and Joanna Thompson
Debora Treu
Jean and Arden Trine
Patricia Tuckwell
Kendra and Jerry Tutsch
Ellen Twing
Phillip Tygum
Faye Underdahl
Nick Utphall and Acacia Latka FF

Suzan Van Beaver
Elizabeth Van Ness
Kathryn Voelker
Jennifer and Thomas Vos
Rose and Tony Vrtis
Don Waller
Lila Walsh
Terry Wandsnider
Susan and Douglas Ward
Paul Warmka
Waunona Garden Club
Scott Weber and Muffy Barrett

Sharon Weisenberger
Debra Weitzel
Beth Wentzel
Lisa and Kenneth West
Pat and Gina Wherley
Tripp Widder
Ernst and Connie Wiegeshaus
Lucy Wiesbrock
Wild Birds Unlimited  
     of Madison
Greg Wilhelm
L. Kate Wilke
David Willard
Wisconsin Chapter of  
     The Wildlife Society
Jayne and Bill Wisler
Julie and Michael Witkovsky FF

John and Susan Wolf
Nancy Woods
Charlotte Woolf
Don and Dee Wylie
Janice Zawacki
Jim and Susan Zerwick
Libby Zimmerman
Janis Zimmermann
Connie Jo and Gary Zwettler

IN HONOR OF . . .

Becky Abel  
   by Liz Abel, 
   Lisa and Ed Binkley, 
   Topf Wells and Sally Probasco

Paul Anderson  
   by Noel and Deborah 
      Anderson

Carole Becker  
   by Don Schmidt

Jerry Beckman  
   by Joann Hayes and Alan Penn

Bob and Gerri Bennicoff  
   by Jason and Chastity 
      Bennicoff

Matt Blango  
   by Gale Barber

Carolyn Byers  
   by Jenny and Marc Chipault

Pat Clark  
   by Carole Garczynski

Sammy Coleman 
   by Peggy Abel-Quintero and 
       José Quintero, 
   Topf Wells and Sally Probasco
Wells Woodbridge Cooke  
   by Tod Highsmith

Coraline and Amelie 
   by Matt Fortney

Our friends at the Dane County 
Humane Society Wildlife Center 
   by Brooke and Jon Lewis

Karen Dettlaff 
   by Matt and Fredrika Dettlaff

Eloise 
   by Matt Krueger and 
      Lia Vellardita

Kaye Exo 
   by John and Karin Exo

Paul Fuchs and Martha Fish 
   by Matthew Heckmann

Ann Freiwald 
   by Micky Ellenbecker

Kennedy Gilchrist 
   by Katrin Wilde

Lily Goose 
   by Corinne Lynch

Dorothy Haines  
   by Jim "Chops" Alstad

Nat Hunter 
   by Paul Hunter

Barbara Ingram 
   by Margaret Ingram

Andrew Jaber and Family 
   by David Jaber

Leah and Raymond Kessel 
   by Sue Milch and Wilt Sanders

Will Lepeak 
   by Lisa Lepeak FF

Emily Lind 
   by Amanda Anderson

Emily Link 
   by Kathy Carpenter

Lincoln Elementary School's 
Third Grade Citizen Scientists 
   by Laurie Solchenberger

Brenna Marsicek  
   by Becky Abel, 
   Jim Cieslak, 
   Janet Flynn and Greg Tiedt

Mark Martin and  
Susan Foote-Martin 
   by Tim and Linda Eisele, 
   Eric Epstein, 
   Kathleen Falk, 
   Janet Flynn and Greg Tiedt, 
   Ed Frank, 
   Rich and Kathy Henderson, 
   Signe Holtz and 
      Ronald Halvorson, 
   Maggie and Bob Honig, 
   Jeff and Arlene Koziol, 
   Vicki Martin and 
      Bob Perelman, 
   Jeff Nania and 
      Victoria Rydberg-Nania, 
   Jim and Suzanne Otto, 
   Linda and Chuck Pils, 
   Doris Rusch, 
   Don Schmidt, 
   Carl Schwartz, 
   Penny and Gary Shackelford, 
   Lynette Smith, 
   Amy and Rich Staffen, 
   Debra Weitzel, 
   Wisconsin Chapter of 
      The Wildlife Society, 
   Levi and Janet Wood, 
   Barbara Zellmer
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John and Barbara Mitchell 
   by Gordon and Janet 
      Renschler 

David Musolf and  
Roger Packard  
   by Carla and Michael DiIorio FF,  
   Rae Erdahl, 
   Barb and Paul Noeldner, 
   Pamela Ploetz and 
      John Henderson

Dick Nikolai  
   by Pamela Nikolai

Russell and Susan Pope 
   by Carol Pope

Emma Raasch  
   by John and Karin Exo 

Leah Rathburn 
   by Lisa Pearson

Matt Reetz 
   by Becky Abel

Penny and Gary Shackelford 
   by Mary Ann and 
      Brian Buenzow,  
   Darcy Kind and Marc Vitale, 
   Sandra and Nils Olsen

Mary Sobol 
   by Linda Hugdahl

Judy Stang 
   by Barbara Widder

Graham Steinhauer 
   by John and Karin Exo

Craig Stevenson 
   by Grant Stevenson

Kaitlin Svabek 
   by Becky Abel, 
   Jeremy and Abbey Svabek

Robin Wagner 
   by Lisa Lepeak FF

Quentin Yoerger  
   by Jim and Marci Hess

IN MEMORY OF . . .
Arthur Abel 
   by Becky Abel

Bill Albright 
   by John Albright and  
      Dianne Canafax

Hannah Alberts 
   by Jeff Durbin, 
   Rick Durbin and 
      Carol Costello

Ray and Eleanor Brown 
   by Laura Brown and 
      Mark Shahan

Jerry Borseth  
   by Ross and Caye 
      Christensen

Buddy 
   by Noel and Deborah Anderson

Susan Connell-Magee 
   by Kevin Magee

Leigh Couch 
   by Lesleigh Luttrell

Bob DeMars 
   by Susan Bulgrin,  
   Laura Kearney,  
   Serra Kim,  
   Darcy Kind and Marc Vitale,  
   Lesleigh Luttrell,  
   Sylvia Marek,  
   Mark and Susan Foote-Martin,  
   Jill O'Connor,  
   Shelby and David O'Connor,  
   Susan Reinard Family,  
   Yoji Shimizu,  
   Amy and Rich Staffen,  
   Janet Tuccinardi and  
      Marc Lehman,  
   Wisconsin Natural  
      Heritage Cooperative

Nancy Dewey 
   by Margaret Riley

Hazel Egbert 
   by Bill Egbert and Mary Regel

Anne Fleischli 
   by Margaret Fleischli

Mark Frazier 
   by Liz Pelton

Jim Gates 
   by Joan Gates

Rebecca Grob 
   by Alice Malacara

Pauline and Albert Haller 
   by Sandra and Nils Olsen

Art and Betty Hawkins 
   by Ed and Sil Pembleton

Frank and Thelma Hershey 
   by Abigail Degner

William Hilsenhoff 
   by Leslie Hilsenhoff

John Hockett 
   by Graham Steinhauer

Georgette Hoffman 
   by Kristen Hoffmann and  
      David Wilcher

Dale Humphrey 
   by Elizabeth and  
      Bruce Petersen 

Laurie Jensen 
   by Keri Johannes

Theresa Jarosz 
   by Lolly and Frank  
      O'Connell

Rod Johnson 
   by Sheryl Rowe

Borghid Kelly 
   by Dave Kelly

Steven Kien 
   by Nydia Kien 
   Mark and Susan Foote-Martin

Lucille Kleckner 
   by Kathryn Kleckner and  
      John Wendt

Catherine Krueger 
   by Lori Mettel

Nettie Larson 
   by Barb Kneer and  
      Alice Holbrow

Amy Washburn Leary 
   by Mary Washburn

Eunice Lewis 
   by Dee Traxler

Kevin Lord 
   by Mia, Jeff, and  
      Juniper Kennel

Dorothy Ludwig 
   by Karen Ludwig

Betty MacDonald 
   by Debora Treu

Marcia MacKenzie 
   by Becky Abel,  
   Ross and Caye Christensen,  
   Kathleen Falk,  
   Sara Knueve,  
   Glenn Krieg,  
   Madison Community  
      Foundation,  
   Mark and Susan Foote-Martin,  
   John Minnich,  
   Roger Packard and   
      David Musolf,  
   Amanda Ramaker,  
   Brenda Ryther,  
   Topf Wells and Sally Probasco,  
   Ernst and Connie Wiegeshaus,  
   Janis Zimmermann

Tony Matyka 
   by Eric and Lori  
      Dalrymple

W. Carson Mettel 
   by M. Carson Mettel, 
   Anne and Chuck Nahn, 
   Lyn and Lyman Wible

Belva Nelson 
   by Alyson Schmeisser

Donald Novotny 
   by Donna Jo Kopp

Betty Nygaard 
   by Joan Skalet

Ron Paska 
   by Pat Paska

Lisa Peterson 
   by Jennifer Alderman

Mary Poser 
   by Helen Poser FF

Jane Pricer 
   by Robert Pricer

Warren Rebholz 
   by Carolyn Essman, 
   Johnson Controls Family, 
   Gary and Nancy Kuhl, 
   Mark and Susan Foote-Martin 

Ann Redelfs 
   by Julie Foertsch

Eugene Rice 
   by Stephen Filbert

Linda Marie Rolnick 
   by David Rolnick

Mary Sample 
   by David Sample

Nancy Schuler 
   by Michael and Trina Schuler, 
   Chuck Stonecipher

Sue Carroll Sheaffer 
   by Sally Lehman

Lenore Skubal 
   by Susan Skubal

Mark Aldrich Smith 
   by Jane A. Smith

Jim "Nighthawk" Solchenberger 
   by Laurie Solchenberger

Louis Solomon 
   by Nancy Curtis

Lucille Stephani 
   by Lynn and John Stephani FF

Sharanne Stitgen 
   by Stacey and Walter  
      Meanwell

Karen Taylor 
   by Kay Stevens

Edie Thompson 
   by Alice Thompson

David and Frances Tillotson 
   by Joan Lindberg

Shirley Toomey 
   by Wallace and Peggy Douma

Cheryl Tyndall 
   by Marilyn Meade and  
      Barbara Whitney

James and Laura Tyndall 
   by Marilyn Meade and  
      Barbara Whitney

Nancy Washburn 
   by Ellen Hawkins, 
   Roger Packard and   
      David Musolf 
   Mark Spring, 
   Mary Washburn

Laura Wentz 
   by Julie Beich, 
   Jane Considine, 
   Mary Corbett, 
   Carol Heisz, 
   Brenda Klapoetke, 
   Mark and Susan Foote-Martin,  
   Mary McComb, 
   Patricia McConnell, 
   Jeanne Mundt

Brian Wermich 
   by Caleb Pourchot and  
      Heidi Habeger

Gilbert Wilson 
   by Carole Wilson

E. Weston and Jane H. Wood, 
Amy Wood, and Ken Wood 
   by Tom Wolfe and Pat Powers

Ken Wood 
   by Thomas Cottington

Mary Young 
   by Mary Manering and  
      Dennis Tande

Susan Young 
   by Jean Plale

Rose Zerwick 
   by Jim and Susan Zerwick

IN-KIND
Richard Armstrong
JD Arnston
C Beckett Electric
Bob Bennicoff
Kathie Brock
Kerry Butitta
William and Jean Damm
Tim and Linda Eisele
John Exo
Festival Foods
Martha Fish and Paul Fuchs
Janet Flynn and Greg Tiedt
Tom Griffin
Dorothy Haines
R. Tod Highsmith
Mark Horn
Dan and Caleb Jansen
Todd and Ann Kiefer
Arlene Koziol
Peter Leege
Dave Lucy
Rollie and Lynn Manthe
Jerry Martin
Minnesota DNR
Olbrich Botanical Gardens
Jim Otto
Chip Plummer
Pope Farm Conservancy
Rich Ramsden
Kurt Reed 
Aaron Reinen  
Ralph Russo
Don Schmidt
Jim and Kathy Shurts
David Sibley
UW Arlington Research Farms
Robyn Weis
Jan Westemeier
Wild Birds Unlimited
Willy Street Coop
Wisconsin DNR

American White Pelicans | Courtney Celley/USFWS Midwest
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Monthly twitterings in your mailbox
No computer? No problem!

We are now offering limited, monthly paper updates mailed to your home. 
These printed updates provide all the information that comes to email-receiving 
members, so you can stay in the loop on the great things that happen in between 
these quarterly newsletters. 

To enroll, check the box below, cut out this entire page, and mail it to the 
address at the top of the page. 

Your phone number:

Yes! Sign me up for paper updates.

Black-capped Chickadee | Brenna Marsicek

Your vote counts!
The board of directors provides 
our organization with financial 
oversight and strategic direction. 
Three current members are seeking 
to renew their terms: Patrick Eagan, 
Jeff Galligan, and Darcy Kind. 

Now is officially the time for members 
to vote! Please take a moment to 
read the candidate statements and 
cast your ballot. To do so, visit the link 
at right, or return this ballot by mail. 
Ballots are due by Monday, March 11 
at 11:59 PM Central Time. Thank you! swibirds.org/2024-ballot

Renew all candidates

Your name:

OR

Vote by candidate:

	 Patrick Eagan (2-year renewal)

	 Jeff Galligan (3-year renewal)

	 Darcy Kind (3-year renewal)

O F  W I S C O N S I N

JOI N OUR FLOCK 
FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

@swibirds
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